April 12, 1918.

Dear Mr. Heatwole:

very glad to hear that you are getting on so splendidly and like the work and surroundings so well. I also thank you for the catalog. The University seems to be the real thing in "corgia. and is the actual and active head of a great system.

In regard to the church dues I asked Treasurer Dundore, and he informed me that the \$40 is for the regular dues of yourself(\$20) and Mrs. Heatwole(\$20) for the fiscal year of the church which began April 1, 1917 and ended March 31, 1918. This was the regular amount which he understood last year (April 1, 1917) you wished to continue to pay thru the year, and does not include any special subscription. He also tells me that The is customary to continue to make the charges on his book until the member requests him to change or remove the amount. I should suggest, therefore, that in case you and are. Heatwole wish to transfer your memberships to the thurch at Athena, you write for your letters, which when given will automatically discontinue, the subscriptions. Or, in the event that you do not wish your memberships transfered, that you instruct Mr. Dundore to relieve you of further obligations for dues -- I think this would be entirely justified inamuch as you are deriving no benefit from the church in Harrisonourg and should probably want to contribute something to the church you are now attending. The treasurer is Charles L. Dundore, 1st National Bank, Barrisonburg.

ar. Omithey is here at present, and we have been having a very interesting conference of the county superintendents of the V alley section. He is doing a good work in his new position.

with kind regards and best wishes from us to you all. I remain,

Very sincerely yours.